Please do not pass HB 3065.

This bill wants to fund the 1-205 improvements which include traffic lane additions. Because of well understood induced demand,
adding a lane will NOT solve traffic congestion problems, and it is not helpful to hide this expansion in the hopes of "future transit
use". It would be better for ODOT to invest in solutions to manage traffic congestion (such as congestion pricing, not tolling).

Thank you.



